
 

   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 8, 2021 

The Honorable Dave Eggers, Chairman 

Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners 

315 Court Street 

Clearwater, FL 33756 

 

RE: Honorary Naming of the Pinellas County Justice Center  

 

Dear Chairman Eggers:  

  

The Juvenile Welfare Board of Pinellas County (JWB) supports the honorary 

naming of the Pinellas County Justice Center after Bernie McCabe, our long-

time State Attorney and Board Member. We believe that Mr. McCabe’s 

service to Pinellas County’s children and families over the years warrants this 

distinct honor.    

  

Mr. McCabe was instrumental in the addition of both the Pinellas-Pasco 6th 

District State Attorney and Public Defender as ex-officio members of the JWB 

Board in 2000.  During his tenure on the JWB Board, Mr. McCabe’s main 

concern was the well-being of children and families in Pinellas County.  Mr. 

McCabe was not only a devoted Board Member, but also served for many 

years as the Chair of the JWB Finance Committee, where he made certain that 

JWB funded programs appropriately invested Pinellas County taxpayer dollars 

for the benefit of the most vulnerable children and families in our county.  Mr. 

McCabe was laser-focused on evidence-based metrics to make certain that 

JWB funded programs produce positive outcomes for the children and families 

and always asked the question “how will it help the kids?”.    

  

Mr. McCabe’s integrity, directness, and focus on problem-solving will be 

missed by the JWB Board.  We believe the renaming of the Pinellas County 

Justice Center is a well-deserved honor, as it exemplifies Mr. McCabe’s deep 

concern for our vulnerable Pinellas County children and families. 

  

We appreciate your consideration.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Mrs. Susan D. Rolston, Chair 



Mail - Comments, BCC Agenda - Outlook

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/bccagendacomments@co.pinellas.fl.us/deeplink?version=20210201003.12&popoutv2=1[2/8/2021 4:09:42 PM]

From: Robyn A. Moehring <robyn.moehring@hwhlaw.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 27, 2021 1:28 PM
To: Eggers, Dave <deggers@co.pinellas.fl.us>
Cc: Ed Armstrong <Ed.Armstrong@hwhlaw.com>
Subject: Pinellas County Criminal Court Complex

CAUTION: This message has originated from Outside of the Organization. Do Not Click on links or open attachments unless

you are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is safe.

Please find attached correspondence from Mr. Ed Armstrong regarding the Pinellas County Criminal Court
Complex.  After reviewing, if you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact Mr.
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SENDER'S DIRECT DIAL: 
(727) 259-6789 

SENDER'S E-MAIL: 
ed.armstrong@hwhlaw.com 

January 27, 2021 

VIA E-MAIL (deggers@pinellascounty.org) 

Honorable Dave Eggers 
Chairman, Pinellas County Commission 
315 Court Street 
Clearwater, FL 33756 

RE:  Pinellas County Criminal Court Complex

Dear Honorable Mr. Eggers: 

I would like to join in the significant number of voices who urge the Pinellas County 
Commission to name the Pinellas County Criminal Court Complex after the Honorable Bernie 
McCabe.  Mr. McCabe was a stalwart in our legal community – using his office for good 
throughout the community.  He focused not just on arrests and bad behavior, but worked to create 
programs and partnerships to change behaviors through education and social programs.  If ever 
there was a time to recognize a local legend, this is a perfect opportunity. 

Thank you for your considering this great honor. 

Sincerely, 

HILL WARD HENDERSON 

E. D. Armstrong III

EDA/ram 



 

 

SENATOR DARRYL ERVIN ROUSON 
19th District 

THE FLORIDA SENATE 
 

Tallahassee, Florida  32399-1100 
 

 
 
 
COMMITTEES: 
Agriculture, Chair 
Appropriations 
Appropriations Subcommittee on Health and 
   Human Services 
Banking and Insurance 
Children, Families, and Elder Affairs 
Judiciary 
Regulated Industries 
 

 

 
 REPLY TO: 
   535 Central Avenue, Suite 302, St. Petersburg, Florida 33701  (727) 822-6828 
   212 Senate Building, 404 South Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1100  (850) 487-5019 
 

Senate’s Website:  www.flsenate.gov 
 
 

 WILTON SIMPSON AARON BEAN 
 President of the Senate President Pro Tempore 
 

February 1, 2021 

 

Pinellas County Commission 

315 Court Street 

Clearwater, FL 33756 

 

Dear Pinellas County Commissioners,  

 

Pinellas County has lost one of its stalwarts of public service with the passing of State 

Attorney Bernie McCabe. As a voice for our citizens, particularly victims of crime, in the 

courtroom for well over three decades, Bernie was firm but fair. I worked early in my career in 

the State Attorney’s Office as the first African American Assistant State Attorney in the Sixth 

Circuit. It is my recommendation that the Pinellas County Justice Center be renamed after Bernie 

McCabe, Pinellas-Pasco State Attorney.  

  

No doubt Bernie could have chosen a different career path, one that involved the allure of 

a productive private practice, but he chose to serve our county and its citizens in what some 

would call an unpopular position. Bernie shouldered the mantel of that responsibility with his 

characteristic decisiveness and a steadfast hold on the rule of law.  

  

I was once prosecuted by Bernie for my protesting the sale of drug paraphernalia. Even 

though Bernie was firm in his prosecuting me for trespass and the jury convicted me, it was a fair 

prosecution and the judge imposed a fair sentence.  

 

As president of the St. Petersburg Branch of the NAACP, I recognized two Assistant 

State Attorneys, Richard Riplinger and Magda McSwain and honored them for their work in 

ridding the black community of serious crimes. They were our partners in Justice, in fighting the 

spike of black on black murders at the time. Being a prosecutor is among the noblest of 

professional endeavors. 

 

He was a mentor to many inside and outside the practice of law, with accountability 

being the hallmark of his tutoring. Nothing was spared when it came to assisting the homeless, 

children-at-risk, veterans, or protecting law enforcement. Our legal and nonprofit community 

will be impacted by his mentoring and guidance for decades to come. 

  



 

February 1, 2021 

Page 2 

 

While reasonable men may disagree on the perception of his record, we cannot disagree 

on his fight for victims and justice.  Therefore, I ask that you give consideration to renaming the 

Pinellas County Justice Center after Bernie McCabe, Pinellas-Pasco State Attorney.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Darryl E. Rouson 

State Senator, District 19 

 

CC:  

Florida Speaker Chris Sprowls 
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Carpenter, Katherine

From: Jason Mathis <Jason@stpetepartnership.org>
Sent: Friday, January 22, 2021 9:57 AM
To: Eggers, Dave
Cc: Derek Houston
Subject: Bernie McCabe Letter of Support
Attachments: Bernie McCabe Letter.pdf; ATT00001.htm

CAUTION:    
This message has originated from Outside of the Organization. Do Not Click on links or open attachments unless you 
are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Chair Eggers,  
 
The St. Petersburg Downtown Partnership supports renaming the Pinellas County Justice Center as the McCabe County 
Justice Center in honor of Bernie McCabe.  A formal letter to that effect is attached. 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Jason 
 
Jason Mathis 
CEO 
St. Petersburg Downtown Partnership 
727-220-6920 (cell) 
jason@stpetepartnership.org 
 



 

 
 
January 22, 2021 
 
The Honorable Dave Eggers 
Chair 
Pinellas Board of County Commissioners 
315 Court Street 
Clearwater, FL. 33756 
 
 
Dear Chair Eggers,  
 
The St. Petersburg Downtown Partnership supports renaming the Pinellas County Justice Center 
as the McCabe County Justice Center in honor of Bernie McCabe.   
 
Bernie McCabe was a dedicated public servant who made significant contributions to justice in 
our community. As the Pinellas Pasco State Attorney, he committed his life to protecting the 
people of our county and our region. He left a lasting legacy of fairness, professionalism and a 
commitment to the constituents he served.  His extraordinary career is commendable, and we 
are grateful for his service.  
 
Thank you for considering this request. It is an important honor for a man who devoted 
decades of his life to the cause of justice for the people of this community.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Derek Houston 
Houston Taylor Law 
Chair, St. Petersburg Downtown Partnership  
 

 
Jason Mathis  
CEO, St. Petersburg Downtown Partnership  
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Carpenter, Katherine

From: SPC President Tonjua Williams <President@SPCollege.edu>
Sent: Friday, January 29, 2021 12:34 PM
To: Eggers, Dave
Cc: Greenleaf, Kim
Subject: Letter of Support for Naming Pinellas County Justice Center 

CAUTION:    
This message has originated from Outside of the Organization. Do Not Click on links or open attachments unless you 
are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is safe. 
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Carpenter, Katherine

From: Mike Waters <waters.mike@spcollege.edu>
Sent: Wednesday, January 13, 2021 1:11 PM
To: Eggers, Dave
Cc: williamslu@pcsb.org
Subject: PPSC Supports the Renaming the Pinellas County Justice Center Honoring the Memory of State 

Attorney Bernie McCabe
Attachments: Resolution 2021-2 SIGNED Support for Renaming the Pinellas County Justice Center Honoring the 

Memory of State Attorney Bernie McCabe.pdf

CAUTION:    
This message has originated from Outside of the Organization. Do Not Click on links or open attachments unless you 
are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is safe. 

Good afternoon Commission Chair Eggers, 
 
The Pinellas Police Standards Council met this morning and approved the attached resolution supporting renaming the 
Pinellas County Justice Center honoring the memory of State Attorney Bernie McCabe. I was asked to forward the 
resolution directly to your office. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need further information regarding this 
resolution or any aspect that may further the Council’s support of this measure. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mike  
 
Mike Waters 
Executive Director 
Pinellas Police Standards Council 
SPC Allstate Center – Suite 135 
3200‐34th Street South, St. Petersburg, FL 33711 
727‐864‐3822 Ext. 12 
FBINAA #225 
 
Notice: This communication (including any attachments) may contain privileged or confidential information intended for 
a specific individual and purpose, and is protected by law. If you are not the intended recipient, you should delete this 
communication and/or shred the materials and any attachments and are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, or 
distribution of this communication, or the taking of any action based on it, is strictly prohibited. 

 
 





1

Carpenter, Katherine

From: Imhof, Lynn <Lynn.Imhof@myfloridahouse.gov>
Sent: Thursday, January 7, 2021 11:25 AM
To: Eggers, Dave; Bartlett, Bruce; 'sjohnson@pcsonet.com'; Burke, Ken; 'Herrington, Cindy'
Cc: Long, Janet C; Gerard, Pat; Justice, Charlie; Seel, Karen; Peters, Kathleen; Robinson-Flowers, Rene; 

Burton, Barry
Subject: RE: Bernie McCabe Justice Center Nomination Letter
Attachments: Bernie McCabe Justice Center Nomination.pdf

CAUTION:    
This message has originated from Outside of the Organization. Do Not Click on links or open attachments unless you 
are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is safe. 

Please find attached a corrected copy of the letter changing the date from January 6, 2012 to January 6, 2021. 
 
My apologies, 
 
Lynn 
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Carpenter, Katherine

From: Matt Lettelleir <mlettelleir@stpete.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2021 11:10 AM
To: Eggers, Dave
Cc: Burton, Barry; Long, Janet C; Gerard, Pat; Justice, Charlie; Seel, Karen; Peters, Kathleen; Robinson-

Flowers, Rene
Subject: Renaming Pinellas County Justice Center in Honor of Bernie McCabe
Attachments: RG Bernie McCabe Letter.pdf

CAUTION:    
This message has originated from Outside of the Organization. Do Not Click on links or open attachments unless you 
are expecting the correspondence from the sender and know the content is safe. 

Chairman Eggers, 
     Please see the attached letter from the Ryan Griffin, Chair of the St. Petersburg Area Chamber of Commerce Board of 
Governors, expressing our support for the efforts to rename the 49th Street Pinellas County Justice Center in honor of 
the late State Attorney Bernie McCabe.  
 
If you, or your colleagues have any questions, please feel free to reach out.  
 
Thank you, 

Matt 
    
 

 
 

stpete.com 

     

Matt Lettelleir 
Advocacy Manager 
St. Petersburg Area Chamber of Commerce 
Innovation. Excellence. Inclusivity. Accountability. Integrity. 

The Chamber Building 
100 Second Avenue North, Suite 150 
St. Petersburg, FL 33701 
O: (727) 388‐0682   C: (727) 643‐0200 

 

 
 



The Chamber Building
100 Second Ave. N., Suite 150

S T. P E T E R S B U R G St. Petersburg, FL 33701
(727) 821-4069

CHAMBER of COMMERCE
stpete.com

January 11, 2021

The Honorable Dave Eggers

Pinellas County Board of County Commissioners

315 Court Street

Clearwater, FL 33756

Dear Chairman Eggers,

As Chair of the St. Petersburg Area Chamber of Commerce Board of Governors, I write you today to join Speaker
Chris Sprowis, Sheriff Bob Gualtieri, Acting State Attorney Bruce Bartlett, Pinellas Clerk of Court Ken Burke, and Chief
Judge Anthony Rondolino in requesting that the Pinellas County Justice Center on 49th Street in Clearwater be renamed
after our late State Attorney Bernie McCabe.

We echo Speaker Sprawls’ sentiments in wishing to honor a man who gave his life to public service and
upholding the rule of law. It is true his over 48 years of service has left an “indelible mark” on many in our community.

Mr. McCabe’s service as State Attorney can only be overshadowed by his service to our youngest citizens on the
Juvenile Welfare Board. He consistently ensured that the policies and actions taken by that board were in the best
interests of the children first and foremost.

In closing, I can think of no finer way Pinellas County can pay tribute to Bernie McCabe than to rename the
building he walked into for decades, to do the peoples’ work, in his honor.

Chairman

St. Petersburg Area Chamber of Commerce Board of Governors
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